Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meetings Notes – February 15, 2012


Participants:

Susan McMorris, Blue Mountain Community Renewal Council
John Romena, Buena Vista Biomass Power LLC
Steve Wilensky, Calaveras County Supervisor District 2

Amy Rocha, Natural Resource Conservation Service

Cathy Koos-Brezeal, Amador Firesafe Council

Bill Haigh, BLM Motherlode Field Manager

Doug Barber, Amador County Resident

Katherine Evatt, Foothill Conservancy

Pat McGreevy, Calaveras County Parks and Recreation Commissioner

Robert Smith, Smith Grinding

Eric Kleinfelter, CA Department of Fish and Game

Kendall Young, Stanislaus National Forest Calaveras Ranger District

Tim Tate, Sierra Pacific Industries

John Hofman, Consultant to Amador County

Paul Maben, Pacific Gas and Electric Co.

Warren Alford, Sierra Forest Legacy

Brandon Sanders, Sierra Nevada Conservancy

Matt Waverly, Sierra Pacific Industries
Rick Breeze-Martin, CHIPS

Teresa McClung, Calaveras District Ranger

Jan Bray, CalFire

Charles Jonard, Concerned Citizen

Velma Whitebear, CA Indian Manpower Consortium

Briana Creekmore, Calaveras Foothills Firesafe Council

Brian Creekmore, CHIPS

Gerald Schwartz, East Bay Municipal Utilities District

David Edelson, The Nature Conservancy

Karen Glaze, Motherlode Job Training

Merv and Cathy Vicini, Vicini Bros. Green Material Recycling

Dick McCleery, Concerned Citizen

Matt McNichol, NRCS

Dennis Lewis, Calaveras Foothills Firesafe Council

Mike Kirkley, Motherlode Land Trust

Kathy Rodrigues, CA Indian Manpower Consortium

Agenda and Minutes Approvals

Minutes were approved. 

Cornerstone Project
Teresa McClung announced the CFLRP award for the Cornerstone Project.  While the process for moving the overall project forward is still being finalized, $730K will be available in the first year for projects on Forest Service land.  It is expected that over time the funds will be split across both the Calaveras and Amador Ranger Districts.  In total the Cornerstone Project amounts to 10 years worth of work in these areas.

The Cornerstone Project area encompasses all of the Amador Ranger District and that portion of the Calaveras Ranger District which lies north of the North Fork Stanislaus River.  
It is anticipated that funding will ramp up in years two and three, with about $1M being appropriated in year two and $2M being appropriated in year three.  Funding then hovers around $1.5M for the remaining years.  However, there is no guarantee of funding in subsequent years as the program overall is based on annual appropriations.

Both Ranger Districts need help developing the work plan associated with the project.  Some projects were completed last year given the delay in review and award of the CFLRP proposals, so those completed projects may need to be replaced by similar projects which are pending implementation.

A project list was provided for review by the group.  Prior to the CFLRP award Forest Service partners were tasked with developing a comprehensive project list.  This essentially amounts to the master project list provided at the meeting.  Approval of the project list is being sought.  A large portion of the year 1 funding is going to the Calaveras Ranger District, who also has a match in the form of a State grant to build a snow park near Bear Valley.  The Amador Ranger District is still working on their list, and would take receipt of the remaining funds to move those forward in year one.
Kendal Young will take lead on the planning workgroup.  This workgroup will be tasked with developing the work plan which is due to the Region within 180 days from the time of award.  The work plan must be approved by Randy Moore prior to starting work.  There is a need to document non-Federal investment in the Cornerstone Project.  Also required is a temporary road decommissioning plan, and monitoring must be taken into consideration as well.

Addie Jacobsen was removed from the Planning Workgroup and replaced with Warren Alford.

Chris Post was removed from the Planning Workgroup and replaced with Jan Bray.

ACTION:  Kendal and Rick will work on convening the planning workgroup to address the items above.

It was suggested that a delegation of ACCG members conduct a meeting with the Dinkey Creek collaborative to share and gather information on bookkeeping protocol and other details associated with management of the CFLR funding for Cornerstone.
NRCS has funding for activities on private lands in the Cornerstone Area.  Amy Rocha will keep the ACCG informed of those opportunities as they come about.

Agreements will be needed on projects, and it is anticipated that once NEPA is completed a number of field trips will be scheduled to allow interested parties to review the projects.

A master stewardship agreement is seen by many in the ACCG as a good vehicle to address the contracting aspects of the Cornerstone Project.  Those discussions are ongoing and regular reporting to the ACCG membership will take place over the next several meetings.

It is important for members to maintain focus on the fact these funds are contingent on an annual appropriation form Congress.  There is a coalition in place, being headed up by The Nature Conservancy, and information will be shared regularly with the group on the coalition’s activities and requests for assistance in advocacy and other activities.

Sierra Cascade All-Lands Enhancement (SCALE) Demonstration Project

The SCALE effort, as frequently discussed over the last several months, has taken the form of an opportunity to create a situation where ACCG and Burney-Hat Creek can apply and test metrics in triple-bottom-line fashion as a means of determining community impacts stemming from the two CFLRP projects.

A meeting will take place on February 27th to being capturing the metrics to be used and the process and schedule for applying those to projects.

There was suggestion that the Dinkey Creek collaborative be contacted and asked to share information and insight into the monitoring component of their effort.  There was also a suggestion of bringing Dinkey into the SCALE effort.
ACTION:  Locate and distribute Dinkey Creek CFLRP proposal for review by the ACCG.

Master Stewardship Agreement (MSA)

An initial meeting on the MSA was convened on February 3rd are the BLM offices in El Dorado Hills.  In attendance were Andrei Rykoff, USFS Regional Office, and Tim Baumer from BLM.
The workgroup from ACCG included Teresa McClung, Rick Hopson, Katherine Evatt, Warren Alford, Doug Barber, Rick Breeze-Martin, Steve Wilensky, and John Hofmann.

There was some discussion with USFS contracting specialists, including Andrei, regarding the scope of what can be accomplished using an MSA.  Clarity of intent is a critical facet of an effective MSA.  Also, the MSA does not have to be limited to the Cornerstone Project Area.  An MSA with the USFS is seen by those participating in the discussions as a learning experience.

A follow-up meeting has been scheduled for February 27th in Auburn at the SNC Headquarters.  The purpose of this meeting will be to begin development of the document itself.  SNC is still being seen as a potential cooperator on the MSA.

USFS is plowing new ground with this and it may take a while to get the agreement in place.  It is likely that year one of the Cornerstone Project will go on without an MSA in place.  However, more common contracting methods such as Stewardship Contracts and Timber Sales will be adequate to complete work in year one.

Woody Biomass Utilization Grant (Woody BUG)

CHIPS is working with the SNC and its contract grant write to produce a woody biomass utilization grant.  The funding, if received, will be applied toward technical assistance for the Wilseyville Sort Yard to develop a small-scale energy generation operation at the site.


The proposal, once complete, will go to Gareth Mayhead for review.  It was suggested that CFLRP aspects be incorporated into the application and any support letters.

Mokelumne River Environmental Benefits Program – Avoided Costs Study

David Edelson presented on this activity.  The effort was launched a year and a half ago, and aims to quantify environmental and economic vales of the watershed and benefits to downstream users.  The end goal is to increase investment in the watershed.

NRCS provided funding in the form of two grants for this effort. There is interest in learning what types of restoration activity have the most economic impact.


A consultant is currently being hired to develop the model and structure for the study moving forward.  An assessment of needs is currently underway.

The avoided cost study is being completed with $50K in funding from SNC and $25K from USFS.  This supports testing the hypothesis that thinning results in avoided costs, whether those are related to fire events or other influences on the watershed.  Also will quantify costs avoided by less severe fires and improved conditions for water purveyors and utilities.
There is a desire for increased local involvement on the core team, as well as representation from SPI.

Advisory team will help to design the study.  Cornerstone could be used as a scenario to run through the study.  Modeling will be done following completion of the study.

This activity is seen as having the potential to move us away from Federal funding and grants.  

There was a general desire among many in the group to link this initiative more closely to ACCG.  Also, the suggestion was made that this effort do more to incorporate local interests.
Establishment of New Workgroup

Warren Alford has proposed a new workgroup to explore ways that ACCG can support the placement of fire back in the landscape, given the historical significance of fire relative to forest health.
Potential members of this workgroup are:

Jim Carroll – West Point Fire District

Cathy Koos-Breazeal – Amador Firesafe Council

Bill Fullerton – Calaveras Foothills Firesafe Council

Mike Muehlbauer – Calaveras RD FMO

Robin Woods – Amador RD FMO

Jan Bray – CalFire

Jerry Martinez – BLM

Briana Creekmore – Miwok Community

Kris Pierce – Amador County APCD

Also suggested identify APCD representative from Calaveras County and a staff member from CARB.

Partner Updates
Bill Haigh from BLM reported the Big Lily gap project is going very well, with the first load of chips delivered to Buena Vista on January 20th.  There is also a small ongoing project with CHIPS and CalFire will be providing burn crews to burn piles in and around project areas near Glencoe.

A lot of activity has been going on in the Imminim Community Forest in Nevada County.  BLM has applied GTR-220 there with positive results.  Malcolm North has viewed the prescriptions and was very supportive of the work taking place there.

Steve Wilensky will be speaking at the Amador-El Dorado Forest Forum at Thomi’s.

The Calaveras Ranger District reported that the Environmental Assessment for the Prather-Medusa Project will be available for public comment in March.  This project will be implemented in accordance with GTR-220.

CalFire has a number of ongoing projects in the Mokelumne Watershed, including work around Lily Gap and along roads in Calaveras County.  Also working closely with SPI on a number of fuelbreak prescriptions.

NRCS reported that there are funds available in its Bay-Delta Initiative which may be accessible for Mokelumne Watershed Projects.  The funding has a private lands emphasis and the work must have a nexus to the Delta.

Facilitator Assignments

March 2012 – Warren Alford

April 2012 – Jan Bray

May 2012 – TBD 

June 2012 – Susan McMorris

July 2012 – Doug Barber

August 2012 – Paul Maben

September 2012 – Kent Smith (Eric Kleinfelter)

October 2012 – Addie Jacobsen

November 2012 – Jim Carroll

NEXT MEETING WILL TAKE PLACE IN WEST POINT ON MARCH 21ST
